Superintendent’s Report
1. Attended the Annual K.A.S.S. Conference December 5-7, 2011
2. State Facilities Report
3.  Report – Classroom Configuration
4.  Request Items:
8th Grade Fund Raising -The 8th grade would like to sell concession items at the basketball games to be held at Southgate starting 12/3/11 and continuing through to 2/4/12 (no games 12/24 or 12/31).  The items will be water, Gatorade, misc. small bags of chips, fritos, etc., and candy items.  No hot items will be sold and the kitchen will not be used.  The funds raised will be used to support the 8th grade field trip.
8th Grade Fund Raising - We would like to do the basketball tournament at the end of the season.  The thought is that the games would be for one weekend and would incorporate teams from the Ludlow and Silver Grove leagues that the teams participate in.  An entrance fee would be charged and concessions will be sold.  Eighth grade parents will run the program (Kelly Rizzo and Emily Egge) and other parents/kids will work.  
Approval Field Trip – K-2
Approval Field Trip – G/T
Approval for Nonresident Pupil Contracts: Ludlow Ind., Fort. Thomas Ind., Campbell Co., Walton- Verona Ind.
5. Health Office Visit Reports
6. Energy Manager - Update



